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Please Check Against Delivery

Statement by Ms Gladice Pickering, Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Niger, 18 January 2016, 14h30 – 18h00

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the distinguished delegation of Niger led by H.E. Mr. Morou Amadou to the 24th Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
Namibia commends the Government off Niger on the progress made to implement the recommendations accepted by it since the last review. The creation of the Office of the Ombudsman, the Constitutional Court, the Court of Audit and various other courts and agencies to secure an institutional framework for the protection and promotion of human rights is particularly admirable.
Namibia further highly regards the efforts the Government of Niger has undertaken to abolish the imprisonment of journalists and notes the impressive ranking of Niger on the 2011 World Press Freedom Index. We encourage the Government of Niger to build on these achievements and to guard against any arbitrary restrictions in the fight against terrorism.  

Namibia would like to make the following recommendations:  
1. The Government of Niger to take measures to effectively implement the provisions of the CEDAW and the CRC, with special attention placed on the principle of non-discrimination. 

2. The Government of Niger to consider taking measures aimed at affecting a de facto and de jure moratorium on the death penalty. 

We wish Niger all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President .  
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